










 
 

COMMITTEE FOR FINANCE AND PERSONNEL 
Room 435 

Parliament Buildings 
BELFAST 
BT4 3XX 

Tel No: 028 9052 1843 
E-mail: committee.financepersonnel@niassembly.gov.uk 

 
22 September 2015 

Mr Liam Strong 
Chief Executive 
Cerberus European Capital Advisors 
84 Grosvenor Street 
London 
W1K 3JZ 
 
 
Dear Mr Strong, 

 
Review of the Sale of the National Asset Management Agency (NAMA) property 
loan portfolio in Northern Ireland   

 
At its meeting on 16 September 2015 the Committee for Finance and Personnel 
considered your letter and written submission in relation to the above Review. 
 
In providing the written submission, you stated that this was in lieu of 
representatives from Cerberus providing an oral briefing, as per the previously 
agreed arrangements. In noting this, the Committee agreed, in the first instance, to 
seek further information in writing from Cerberus, given that members would not be 
able to explore such issues during the oral evidence session which had been 
scheduled for 23 September 2015.  
 
As regards specific queries at this stage, I would refer you to paragraph 2.9 of your 
submission which explains that Cerberus prepared a letter to be presented to the 
Northern Ireland Executive prior to submitting its bid for the Project Eagle portfolio.  
In order to inform its deliberations, the Committee requests clarification on who this 
letter was issued to and also asks that it is provided with a copy of the said letter.  
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Also, paragraph 4.5 of the written submission states: ‘The terms of Brown Rudnick’s 
engagement by Cerberus included payment on a success fee only basis. Brown 
Rudnick agreed to share the success fee with Tughans.’ On this point, the Committee 
seeks clarification on what Tughans did to earn a share of the ‘success fee’ paid by 
Cerberus to Brown Rudnick.  
 
The Committee further agreed to formulate specific questions for Cerberus which it 
will consider and agree in the near future.  Once agreed, these questions will be 
forwarded to you for a written response. 
 
In the meantime, I would request a response to the aforementioned queries by noon 
on Tuesday 6 October 2015. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Daithí McKay MLA 
Chairperson, Committee for Finance and Personnel 
 

 

 


